

## **Place Directorate Environment and Transport** Paul Castle, Service Director

My Ref: FOIA/5572

Your Ref:

Direct Dial:

Date:

28 October 2020 Enquiries to: John Shannon 01226 772435

E-Mail: informationrequests@barnsley.gov.uk

By email to: Clive Myers request-693280-

65e208dc@whatdotheyknow.com

**Dear Clive** 

Re: Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000

I wish to confirm that the Place Directorate has now completed its search for the information which you requested by e-mail on 24 September 2020

Your questions and my findings are as follows:-

My enquiry relates to a traffic survey that was carried out on Armroyd Lane, on the road outside number 35 in February/March of this year. I am interested in seeing the results/conclusions of this survey as we currently experience both high volumes of traffic at certain times, as well as having large numbers of vehicles passing in excess of the 30mph limit.

This traffic survey was not carried out by Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council; we do not have a copy of the survey.

At the start of August and continuing, we now have a regular Police presence on to monitor speed on Armroyd Lane. I am wondering whether this is related to the data that was obtained from this traffic survey?

This would suggest that the survey may have been undertaken by South Yorkshire Police. Their Freedom of Information Team can be contacted using the following email address: syscfoi@southyorks.pnn.police.uk

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact John Shannon on (01226) 772435. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the way the Directorate has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review. Please clearly mark your correspondence 'Complaint' and address it to:

Barnsley MBC Customer Feedback and Improvement Team PO Box 634 Barnsley

S70 9GG

email: informationrequests@barnsley.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:-

Customer Services Team Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

website address: www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely



Paul Castle Service Director – Environment and Transport

## COPYRIGHT STATEMENT

(©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council

This information is a relevant copyright work for the purposes of the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. It is owned solely by Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council but you are able to use and re-use it freely without charge, including for commercial purposes, in accordance with the terms of the Open Government Licence found at The National Archives Website <a href="http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence">http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence</a>

You can also write to the Information Policy Team, The National Archives, Kew, Richmond, Surrey TW9 4DU When re- using the information please ensure that you:

Acknowledge the copyright and source of the information by including the following attribution statement: "Contains Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council information (©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council. Licensed under the Open Government Licence." Include the same acknowledgement in any sub-licences you grant, and a requirement that any further sub-licences do the same.

Do not use the information in a way that suggests that Barnsley Council endorses you or your use of the information.

The information is licensed "as is". Barnsley Council is not liable for any errors or omissions in the information and shall not be liable for any loss, injury or damage of any kind caused by its use.